The Wilsonville Town Council met Monday, October 04, 2021 in the Council Chamber Room at the Wilsonville Town Hall. Mayor Ricky Morris called the meeting to order at 6:30 P. M.

The meeting was opened with prayer by Councilman Blake Ray.

Councilman Ray led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The following council members answered roll call: Richard Atchison, Don Belcher, Mavis Cohill, Lauren Kennamer, Larry Lowe, Blake Ray, Melissa Rosetta.

The minutes of the September 20, 2021, regular council meeting (mailed to the council members before this meeting) were reviewed. Larry Lowe made a motion to accept the minutes, as presented; Mavis Cohill seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Richard Atchison, yes; Don Belcher, yes; Mavis Cohill, yes; Lauren Kennamer, yes; Larry Lowe, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Melissa Rosetta, yes.

The September Treasurer's Report was presented by Councilwoman Lauren Kennamer, as follows:

| GENERAL FUND | Total Income: | \$61,719.99 |
|--------------|---------------|-------------|
|--------------|---------------|-------------|

Total Expenses: \$49,396.41 Net Income: \$12,323.58

Total Liquid Assets: \$1,991,385.92

WATER WORKS Total Income: \$46,123.87

Total Expenses: \$29,563.93 Net Income: \$16,559.94

Total Liquid Assets: \$942,392.50

Checks were examined by the council members immediately prior to the meeting. There was a question about a check to Roger Perry for \$599.00. This check was to reactivate out SAM account with the State of Alabama in order to receive the American Rescue Plan (Covid Funds). If one does not use the SAM account for a period of time, it goes to inactive status and one must, then, reactivate the

account. Following this discussion, Don Belcher made a motion to approve the checks for mailing; Richard Atchison seconded. The motion passed with the following vote: Melissa Rosetta, yes; Blake Ray, yes; Larry Lowe, yes; Lauren Kennamer, yes; Mavis Cohill, yes; Don Belcher, yes; Richard Atchison, yes.

Mayor Morris reported he and Councilwoman Kennamer met with representatives from ALDOT and The Kelley Group and did a walkthrough of the sidewalk project. Councilwoman Kennamer stated there are several cracks in the sidewalk itself and the lights are not working on two sections of the handrails. The punch list was to go to ALDOT today and the contractor has twenty-eight days in which to make the necessary repairs. Perhaps, then, we will finally be finished with the project. We will need to place a Stop sign at the Dollar General exit near the Wilsonville Car Wash in order to deter anyone hitting the end of the guardrail located to the right of the exit.

Mayor/Council Comment

Councilwoman Cohill would like us to do an Angel Tree at Christmas. She can get wish lists of children from the Wilsonville Elementary School principal to go on the tree. Anyone who wishes to participate would pick an angel from the tree and purchase the listed items and return the items, unwrapped, to the Town Hall. No decision was made about this.

Roger Perry reported the Wilsonville Waterworks Telemetry work has been completed. This will allow him to communicate with the well and water tank via computer. The check for this work will be included in the checks for the next meeting.

Lauren Kennamer said there are people at Helms Park late at night; she can hear them from her house. She is concerned about potential vandalism. Blake Ray stated it has been mentioned, in the past, putting up gates at the entrance and exit and closing them in the evening.

Public Comment

Randy Roberson addressed the council about a problem with speeders on Ball Park Road. The speed limit is twenty-five miles per hour. Ball Park Road is a very narrow street. He suggested lowering the speed limit to twenty miles per hour. He says people are driving forty and fifty miles per hour. The problem is mainly on the weekend days. Melinda Roberson says she is afraid someone is going to get hit. There are children living on that street. Mayor Morris will speak to the deputies about this issue.

There being no further business to come before the council, Richard Atchison made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Lauren Kennamer seconded the motion which received unanimous approval.

| The meeting was adjourned at 0.32 F. Wi. |
|--|
| - |
| Ricky Morris, Mayor |
| |
| Attest |

The meeting was adjourned at 6.52 P. M.